
 

                                         July 2017 ï A Pond Issue 

            This newsletter reminds members that we are a pond society 

                                      as well as a Goldfish one. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many years ago, when working for Mars Fishcare, I ran this course on Ponds via  

Practical Fishkeeping magazine.  Hundreds took the course, earning this diploma 

after taking an exam and then, hopefully, building their pond.  
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But what type of pond? 

Alex Stephenson (our   

member in Norfolk) drew   

these cartoons for the 

Newsletter. 

Here is the dozen he  

chose and his comments. 
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Whatever type of pond you chose ï always remember that an average of over 300 

people die by drowning each year in the UK, of these, five children (under 5) drown 

in garden ponds.   
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                      Forbid your kids to even go near your pond. 

A Pond Diploma  

If you are interested ï below (p4) are the questions that were asked in the PFK 

Pond Diploma Course.  75% needed to get a diploma.  Do you really want the 

answers? 

 

 

 

Several hundred PFK readers sent in their answers and at 75% most passed and 

received their diploma by post.  Only a few got 100% though and a few decided any 

answer would do and just ticked all the boxes.  Told to try again rather than the just 

a ófailô!     A similar Diploma course was run for Tropicals, Coldwater and Marine 

fishkeeping. 

I heard from a few aquatic shops that they received the diplomas as a CV when 

applying for a job.  That  was pleasing. 

4        Here is the PFK page from 1997 é. 

http://io9.gizmodo.com/here-s-why-fish-scales-get-put-in-lipstick-1699582340

